The Grange, Greenview & Kinsley Medical Centres

PRG Meeting – Tuesday 10 July 2012.

Attendances: Angela Marwood & Sonia Poulson (Practice)



Patients : John Buttery, Sheila Butler, Angie Deakin 

and Paul Stephens.
Apologies: Pam Walker & Rita Harris (Patients)
Welcome, Introductions & Apologies:

The group welcomes new member Paul Stephens.

Virtual Ward:

Paul & Gareth from Virtual Ward joined the group, to explain all about the Virtual Ward. This will be held at Hemsworth, and has a launch date of the first week in August.  The ward is already targeting patients with 3 or 4 conditions.
It works just like a hospital ward, except the patients being cared for, stay in their own home, the ward will try and prevent patients going into hospital, but in some cases they will stiff need to go in. The GPs will refer patients on to the Virtual Ward. The opening times of the Virtual Ward is Monday to Friday, 8.30am to 5.30pm. 

Practice Update:

The building work is still going on, the Endoscopy Unit is hoping to open end of Aug/beg Sept. Infection Control has requested some changes before opening, causing the delay. Once open the rear gate will be opened.

Pharmacy building work at the front is nearly done, as they now at decorating part; looking at 4 weeks maximum for completion. Pharmacy is moving into the new front part, the old pharmacy to be changed into 2 x consulting rooms for the pharmacy.

The builders will start on the new Theatre (Level 3) over in the Therapy Unit once the pharmacy is completed.

Dr Brown has joined the practice, and settled in well. The practice has already had good feedback from patients about him. 

The practice has held interviews last week for 2 x caretakers; who will work between the hours of 7am and 9pm, and duties will include security, car parking, groundsman, maintenance etc. Starting asap awaiting references.

Care Quality Commission (CQC) is a body that is all about care quality, we have to show we are providing a good service and that patients can see what a good service we are providing; its on the same line as British Standards, once you get it, you have to maintain it.

We initially registered on 9.7.12 and we have to be ready by November 2012.
The Practice will have an assessment visit at some point by the CQC body.

Wakefield Link Report:
The Wakefield Link is a charitable organisation of volunteers. The Link visited all practices in the area between June 2011 and Match 2012; we had our visit in March 12. The report was shared with members.
A&E Attendances:
People are bypassing the surgery; the Practice is under going a transformation scheme, where the practice employed 2 nurses (Yvette & Kirsty) who are trying to reduce A&E admissions.  Dr Crawley is the lead GP of the group.  Could the Patient Group devise a leaflet / questionnaire advertising this?

Angie suggested that it has a Red, Amber and Green on it to say what you should go and not got to A&E for. Paul suggested that we do 1 hour per day of free appointment on the 2 nurses, where anyone can just walk in.

Next Meeting: Tuesday 11 September 2012 at 12noon.
